
To: Kerry Kelly, Air Quality Division- DEQ 

From: PPI Aerospace 

Dated: 09/14/17 

Regarding: N6857 VN 5-8-17: B Line Emissions- Pack Bed Scrubber Water Element 

The Pack Bed Scrubber at PPI Aerospace, Groesbeck location, under permit PTI 294-00D, is required to 

run a water element at a minimum of 150 gallons per minute and incurred a violation due to absence of 

records of use and malfunction during time of DEQ audit. 

• 

• 

Dates the violations occurred: Unfortunately a paper trail is still missing to indicate exact 

dates. 
An explanation of the causes and duration of the violations: Equipment failures and/or 

malfunctions are the cause of the violation. The duration of exact onset is unknown due to 

missing paper trail, but the issue has been corrected. 

• Whether the violations are ongoing-The violation is corrected. 

• A summary of the actions that have been taken and are proposed to be taken to correct the 

violations: Running of the water element for the Pack Bed Scrubber; Implementation of doily 

checks for function and any issues addressed in a timely manner. Personnel hove been trained 
in what is required and necessary according to PTI 294-00D. 

• The dates by which these actions will take place: Longer-term solutions and actions began 

approximately four months ago and PPI is currently running as deemed necessary under 

permit. 

• What steps are being taken to prevent a reoccurrence: PPI has reconfigured/ relocated 

differential gages which is expected to reduce future maintenance issues associated with on 

older control panel. Parallel/ bock up pumps for circulation of both sides are being overhauled. 

PPI endeavors to be in full compliance with Environmental Standards. 
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